
AM No. 11-085 (C9) 
 

 

MEMO TO: City Council 

 

FROM: John Marchione, Mayor 

 

DATE: April 19, 2011  

 

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF 2011 ARCH WORK PROGRAM AND BUDGET 
 

I. RECOMMENDED ACTION 
Approve the attached 2011 ARCH (A Regional Coalition for Housing) work program and 

administrative budget.   

 

II. DEPARTMENT CONTACT PERSONS 
Rob Odle, Director, Planning and Community Development, 425-556-2417 

Lori Peckol, Policy Planning Manager, 425-556-2411 

Sarah Stiteler, Senior Planner, 425-556-2469 

 

III. DESCRIPTION/BACKGROUND 

  

ARCH Work Program for 2011 

At its December 2010 meeting, the ARCH Executive Board reviewed and approved the 

2011 work program and administrative budget.  ARCH is an agency formed by interlocal 

agreement with joint funding by member cities.  Pursuant to the ARCH Interlocal 

Agreement, the work program and budget are being forwarded to each of the member 

councils for review and approval.  (See work program in Attachment A.) 

 

The 2011 work program for ARCH includes work carried over from 2010, as well as 

several new activities.  For 2011, the ARCH Executive Board has maintained its 

objective of allocating $1,000,000 or more annually for the creation or preservation of at 

least 50 affordable dwellings, consisting of a variety of housing types.   The overall goal 

for the number of affordable dwellings has been reduced for the first time from 75 to 50 

affordable dwellings, due to the development costs involved for affordable family, 

transitional/homeless, special needs, and preservation housing. ARCH will continue to 

provide its annual update on the “Parity Program” for member jurisdictions to use to 

evaluate how well they are achieving their goals for direct housing funding assistance. 

Last year, by interlocal agreement, ARCH changed its administrative structure and will 

continue to determine what system changes would improve overall administration of 

programs, especially related to administering the Trust Fund.  A complete list of all of the 

projects for the 2011 ARCH work program is provided in Attachment A.   

 

In addition to providing ongoing assistance to the City in promoting affordable housing, 

administering the Housing Trust Fund, and making recommendations to King County in 
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allocating regional funds toward Eastside projects, a list of more specific activities in 

ARCH’s work program of particular interest to Redmond include: 

 Continue to assist with negotiating and administering affordable housing contracts, 

including monitoring resales and annual rents of affordable units created through 

Redmond’s affordable housing requirements.  Presently there are 188 such dwellings 

in the City, with several new projects anticipated within 2011 in Downtown.  ARCH 

also maintains a mailing list to notify families of the availability of both ownership 

and rental affordable housing created through ARCH efforts. 

 Assist with further update of administrative guidelines to implement housing 

regulations and incentive programs as follow up to the rewrite of the City’s zoning 

code. 

 Complete a Housing Needs Assessment for ARCH member cities, and assist with the 

update of the Housing Element within the overall update to the Redmond 

Comprehensive Plan. 

 Assist City staff and Council with evaluating and, if appropriate, implementing a 

property tax incentive program for multifamily housing development, as allowed 

under RCW 84.14. 

 Continue to implement the Eastside Homebuyer Assistance Program, which was 

launched in 2005 with funding from many Eastside cities, including Redmond.  The 

program has successfully completed two rounds of loans.  In 2011 the goal is to 

finalize contracting for a third round of funding awards received in 2010 and to 

implement updates suggested by a review of the program. 

 Work with the Eastside cities, King County, and the King County Housing Authority 

to preserve existing HUD-financed (Section 8) affordable housing whenever possible.  

 Continue to provide regional support to the City and Eastside communities by helping 

to track the development and preservation of housing that is affordable to low- and 

moderate-income households and by participating in regional discussions that affect 

housing, including the Growth Management Planning Council and the Low Income 

Housing Congress.  In addition, ARCH provides technical expertise in reviewing 

countywide funding programs for affordable housing.  ARCH also continues to play 

an active role in working on King County’s Ten-Year Plan to End Homelessness, the 

HUD Sustainable Communities grant, and statewide legislation in support of 

affordable housing efforts.   
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 Continue to implement elements of the ARCH Housing Strategy Program, including 

outreach and education (“Housing 101” Workshops) regarding housing issues. This 

information will be particularly useful for staff and new local officials, as well as the 

broader community, including local employers. Through the Housing Strategy 

Program, several other Priority Strategies have been identified.  ARCH will assist 

individual cities that incorporate any of the priority strategies into their local work 

program.  In addition, ARCH will review Priority Strategies that have been identified 

as being more appropriate to approach in a more collective manner by members.  

 ARCH has and will continue to provide assistance as needed in updating 

neighborhood plans (Southeast Redmond and Sammamish Valley) with respect to 

housing, including periodic attendance at Citizen Academy and Citizen Advisory 

Committee meetings to help identify housing issues within the neighborhood and 

develop policy and regulatory responses. 

 

ARCH Administrative Budget for 2011 

The ARCH administrative budget for 2011 is $499,876.  This represents a decrease of 

$2,010 (0.40 percent) from the 2010 budget.  The essentially “hold-the-line” budget is 

due to the ARCH Executive Board’s request for no increase to the budget for 2011. 

 

The proposed ARCH budget anticipates Redmond’s annual cash contribution would be 

$59,768, which represents no increase over the last two years’ budgets.  The Planning 

Department’s 2011 budget includes funds for the ARCH administrative budget.  The 

ARCH 2011 administrative budget provided in Attachment B includes a line-item 

breakdown of operating expenses, along with a comparison to 2010 figures, and a 

summary of cash and in-kind contributions by each ARCH member jurisdiction. 

 

Since the establishment of ARCH in 1993, over 2,454 dwellings have been created or 

preserved through local contributions from member jurisdictions.  Redmond has 

participated financially in the creation or preservation of over half of the total ARCH 

dwellings and approximately 31 percent of these are located within Redmond.  ARCH 

cities have contributed a total of approximately $29 million in funding toward housing, of 

which over $5 million (18 percent of the total) has come from City of Redmond 

contributions.  

 

The Parks and Human Services Committee reviewed the 2011 ARCH Work Program and 

Budget at their April 5, 2011, meeting. 

 

IV. IMPACT 

A. Service Delivery:  The 2011 ARCH work program is consistent with the City’s goals 

and policies for promoting affordable housing as described in the Comprehensive 

Plan.  ARCH will help Redmond achieve its housing goals.  By working together 
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with other jurisdictions, Redmond’s housing efforts are more cost-effective and better 

coordinated.  As shown in Attachment C, ARCH has been very effective in helping 

the City create housing within Redmond. 

 

B. Fiscal:  Approval of the ARCH budget for 2011 would implement the City’s 2011 

budget commitment to continue Redmond’s participation in ARCH. No other fiscal 

impacts are anticipated as a result of the proposed action.  Combining resources 

through ARCH is far more cost-effective than Redmond trying to do this work alone.   

 

V. ALTERNATIVES 

A. Approve the ARCH 2011 work program and budget.  Staff recommends this 

action because it meets the City’s housing goals and conforms to the 

recommendations of the ARCH Executive Board, of which Redmond is a member. 

B. Return the ARCH work program or budget to the ARCH Executive Board with 

modifications or conditions for reconsideration.  The City Council could specify 

areas of interest or concern for resolution prior to action.   

 

VI. TIME CONSTRAINTS 

Approval of the ARCH work program and budget by all ARCH member jurisdictions is a 

prerequisite to ARCH receiving operating funds for 2011.  Due to the difficulty of 

coordinating multiple approval processes, the approval of the ARCH work program and 

budget by each member council is necessary as early as possible. 

 

VII. LIST OF ATTACHMENTS     
Attachment A:  2011 ARCH Work Program 

Attachment B:  2011 ARCH Budget 

Attachment C: ARCH Projects Receiving City of Redmond Assistance 

Attachment D: Summary of Affordable Housing Units in Redmond 

 

 

 

   /s/  4/4/11  

 Robert G. Odle, Planning Director  Date 

 

 

 

 Approved for Council Agenda:  /s/  4/12/11  

    John Marchione, Mayor  Date 
 

 

O:\SarahS\ARCH CONTRACTS\ Arch 2011 Work Program Council Memo.doc 





























ATTACHMENT C

ARCH PROJECTS RECEIVING CITY OF REDMOND ASSISTANCE - THROUGH FALL 2010

Project Year Funded         No. Units Redmond HTF Cycle

Location Total In Redmond HTF/CIP CDBG Other Redmond Total Funding from Funding from Total ARCH Contributions to

a. b. c. (a + b + c) Redmond Other Cities Funding Other Cities

d. e. (d + e)

Redmond 1993 41 41 100,000$         100,000$             100,000$        -$                100,000$        1993, Spring

Redmond 1993 19 19 23,303$          23,303$               23,303$          164,485$        187,788$        1993, Fall

Bellevue 1993 10 9,400$            9,400$                 9,400$            1993, Fall

Redmond 1994 4 4 71,750$           71,750$               71,750$          -$                71,750$          1994, Spring

UKC-Iss. 1995 54 75,000$          75,000$               75,000$          1995, Spring

UKC - Bell. 1996 12 10,000$          10,000$               10,000$          1996, Fall

Redmond 1996 18 18 280,000$         280,000$             280,000$        -$                280,000$        1996, Fall

Redmond 1997 24 24 70,000$           216,683$        286,683$             286,683$        -$                286,683$        1997, Spring

Redmond 1997 93 93 50,000$           326,000$        
1    

376,000$             376,000$        150,000$        526,000$        1997, Spring

Redmond 1997 18 18 66,353$           66,353$               66,353$          375,647$        442,000$        1997, Fall

Kirkland 1997 24 33,647$           33,647$               33,647$          1997, Fall

Bellevue 1996/98 20 115,000$        115,000$             115,000$        1998, Fall (1996, Fall)

Bothell 1999 8 50,000$           7,265$            57,265$               57,265$          1999, Spring/Fall

Mercer Island 1999 59 100,000$         100,000$             100,000$        Spring 1999

Woodinville 1999 50 50,000$           50,000$               50,000$          Spring 1999

Newcastle 2000 12 85,401$          85,401$               85,401$          Spring 2000

Woodinville 2000 50 6,475$            6,475$                 6,475$            Spring 2000

Redmond 2000 308 308 1,573,375$     
2    

1,573,375$          1,573,375$     72,000$          1,645,375$     2000 Fall

Issaquah 2001 50 40,107$          40,107$               40,107$          Spring 2001

Redmond Fall 2001 60 60 100,000$        100,000$             100,000$        150,000$        250,000$        Fall 2001

Redmond Spring 2002 Incl ^ 105,255$         192,309$        226,762$        
5    

524,326$             524,326$        752,436$        1,276,762$     Spring 2002

Kirkland Spring 2002 66 100,000$         100,000$             100,000$        Spring 2002

Redmond N/A Incl ^ 125,344$        
5    

125,344$             125,344$        125,344$        N/A

Redmond 2000 1 1 400$               400$                    400$               400$               N/A

Redmond N/A Incl ^ 50,000$           50,000$               50,000$          50,000$          Fall 2003

Redmond N/A 5 5 50,000$          50,000$               50,000$          25,000$          75,000$          Fall 2003

Redmond Fall 2006 5 5 75,000$           75,000$               75,000$          175,000$        250,000$        Fall 2006

Bothell (See #35 above) 5

Various N/A 85,000$           85,000$               85,000$          165,000$        250,000$        50,000$          Fall 2003

Redmond N/A 166 166 150,000$         150,000$             150,000$        1,000,000$     1,150,000$     Spring 2004

Issaquah N/A Incl ^ 150,000$         150,000$             $150,000 Fall 2004

Issaquah 28 40,000$           40,000$               40,000$          410,000$        450,000$        $40,000 Fall 2005

Kirkland Fall 2007 6 40,000$           40,000$               $40,000 Fall 2007

Bellevue Fall 2007 6 25,000$           25,000$               $25,000 Fall 2007

Kenmore Spring 2008 90 (indefinite) 160,000$         160,000$             $160,000 Spring 2008

Issaquah Spring 2009 47 150,000$         150,000$             $150,000 Spring 2009

Kirkland Fall 2009 60 85,000$           85,000$               $85,000 Fall 2009

NE King Co. Fall 2009 2 55,000$           55,000$               $55,000 Fall 2009

Bellevue (Fall2010) 84 (Proposed) Fall 2010

TOTAL
3

1505 762 2,142,005$      930,943$        227,439,981$ 5,324,829$          
4

3,977,534$     3,439,568$     7,417,102$     1,437,295$     

1
  City Assumption of LID assessment for sewer improvements on Avondale

2
  Includes City waiver of Building, Planning, and Impact Fees

3
  Only includes developments with Redmond funding.   

4
  Total funding by cities for all projects is approximately $29 million

Redmond has provided approximately 18% of total assistance to all ARCH projects.

Projects located in Redmond have received approximately 46% of the total from all cities.
5
  Includes approximate amount of city waiver for Building, Planning, and Impact Fees

REDMOND ALLOCATIONS PROJECTS LOCATED IN REDMOND








